http://www.mscnews.net/announcements/view.cfm?ak=21994

Auburn , NE

Harry Joe Allison, age 77 of Auburn, passed away Sunday, September 11, 2022, at Bryan East
Hospital in Lincoln.

Joe is survived by his wife, Pam of Auburn; children Patrick (Kristen) Allison of Elkhorn, NE
and Brian of San Diego, California. Grandchildren Bryce and Brooklyn Allison, Emmary and
Evelyn Allison, Sisters-in-law Diane (Rick) Allison, Patricia Farwell, and Brother-in-law Doug
Farwell, and nieces and nephew. Joe was preceded in death by his parents Harry and Evelyn,
Parents-in-law Lyle and Dorothy Farwell, brother Jack Allison, and sister Jeanne Mazur.

A Celebration of life will be held Monday, September 19, 11:00 a.m., at Hemmingsen Funeral
Home in Auburn. Visitation will be on Sunday from noon to 6:00 p.m. at the funeral home. A
private family burial will take place in Sheridan West Cemetery at Auburn.

Memorials are suggested to Auburn First United Methodist Church, Sheridan Cemetery, or
Nemaha County Hospital Foundation.

Services are entrusted to Hemmingsen Funeral Home of Auburn.



